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Camel’s Hump Nordic Ski Area

Fall, 2021 CHNSA Newsletter

Hello CHNSA Skiers,

There is much to report as we approach ski season with hints of snow in the forecast. 
The trails are mowed, and we have had some well-attended workdays to get rid of brush encroaching along the edges of trails.  We may call for another workday before the season starts, so stay tuned there.

As most of you may be aware, we had an unprecedented, busy season last winter.  The combination of consistently good snow, great weekend weather conditions, and COVID-induced cabin fever enticed larger numbers of skiers than we’ve ever seen before out on to the trails. 

With a healthy bank balance ending the season, we were able to take out a loan to purchase a Pisten Bully grooming machine that we think will increase grooming efficiency and serve us well into the future.  There remain a few choke points along some of the trails where a tree, stump, or boulder, etc. needs to be removed to accommodate the larger groomer.
Given that this purchase put us in the unfamiliar position of carrying some debt, we experimented with a fundraising concept that we’re hopeful will become an annual event to help eliminate the debt as quickly as possible.  Over the Labor Day weekend, we hosted the 1st annual “Under the Hump” open air concert on the “Toothacher Swamp” meadow overlooking the Adirondacks.  The 3pm to 9:30pm concert included several bands and was attended by perhaps 200 people of all ages.  It seemed like a big hit, so we’re looking forward to trying a second annual event next year.

The other notable takeaway from the busy ’20-’21 season was the realization that our parking situation was in need of attention.  Adequate space and spring mud were the concerns, so we made an effort to address those problems.  The coming season will determine how successful those efforts were.

The excavator work around the parking lot and the hut unfortunately didn’t go quite as smoothly as hoped.  We got the process backwards and learned a hard lesson when we undertook the parking lot work (and some associated trail changes) without the proper local permitting and wetland identification.  Our work encroached on a wetland buffer, so we are working with professional help to mitigate the infractions and insure regulatory compliance.

A highlight of the winter for some of us was the hosting of a high school ski race for several area high school ski teams.  We had a very positive response from the skiers and coaches, so we are looking forward to incorporating similar events into our mid-week schedule.  At this point, we don’t have the ideal race course, but the solution may be a 2.5K loop that includes a new trail from the hut down to and around the Windekind Meadow loop, with a return on the Skunk Brook trail.  We will be applying for a permit next spring to build that trail.

One precautionary note that is always frustrating to share when it occurs is the news that a major landowner has decided to undertake a logging operation this winter in the area that includes Woodchuck Ramble and Bear Claw.  Stagecoach Road will see periodic log truck traffic as well.  This should be the last of the logging on our trail network for a long period of perhaps 10-15 years.  Hopefully it will be cold and snowy so that they can complete the work this winter and then be gone.  Skiers hoping to ski on Lion’s Ridge will still be able to get there via Crow’s Foot, The Town Forest, and Honey Hollow trails.

We don’t like to do this, but in consideration of our newly acquired debt, we have decided to raise our rates a bit.  Season pass rates are posted on our website where you can purchase a pass via PayPal.  For day skiers, we will maintain the day rate of $10.  We continue to operate on an honor system, so when you come to ski, you can still drop the trail fee in the green cash box in the hut. 

We will again welcome skiers taking their dogs out for a loop, with the understanding that this privilege is limited to season passholders displaying the bright Velcro tag of dog membership on their canines’ collars.  The canine membership is an extra $30 tacked on to the standard season member fee.

On a final note, our pre-season Annual Meeting will occur outdoors at the CHNSA hut on Saturday, December 4th at 2pm.  There will be a short business meeting, followed by a chance to hike, check out the new groomer, eat some pizza, and enjoy some pre-season camaraderie. 
Wishing you all a happy and healthy winter season!!

Dave Brautigam, President
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